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September 27, 2017 
 
Don Shandor 
Plant Manager 
Orlando P&DC 
 
Don: 
 
Per our conversation earlier today at the Suncoast District Union Leadership meeting, I received your 
answers to the 13 questions yesterday in response to the letter that I sent to you on September 1, 2017.  
After going over the answers you provided, and after speaking and hearing from the employees that were 
there the night in question, I believe the information that you used in your responses is inaccurate.  I 
realize you were not there at the time of the incident, but the information you were given and relied upon 
from the other EAS staff that were present, seems to be flawed.     
 
As President of the Central Florida Area Local, I am requesting that you bring the US Postal Inspection 
Service into the Orlando P&DC and have them address the employees, which should include all 
bargaining unit employees under the APWU’s jurisdiction.  All three Tours individually should have a 
separate Stand Up Safety Talk with members of the US Inspection Service, so they could address things 
such as, but not limited to:  
 

• What actually occurred?  
• What are the protocols for this type of incident? 
• What was the ‘white powder’ substance and how was it analyzed?  
• Why were the findings not communicated to the employees? 
• Address any other questions raised from the attendees. 

 
If you have any questions and/or concerns regarding this letter/request please contact me.  The safety of 
the employees under my jurisdiction is paramount, and we do and will take safety serious. I look forward 
to your swift response so that the employee’s fears, concerns, and questions are addressed as soon as 
possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Cc:  APWU Bulletin Boards 
        Stephen Nelson, Director of Safety and Health 
        Robert McSorley, Vice President 
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